
LEGAL NOTICE 
             BOARD OF ADJUSTMENT  

PORTSMOUTH, NEW HAMPSHIRE 
 

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Board of Adjustment will hold Public Hearings on the 
following petitions on Tuesday April 16, 2024 starting at 7:00 p.m. in the Eileen Dondero Foley 
Council Chambers, City Hall, Municipal Complex, 1 Junkins Avenue, Portsmouth, New Hampshire. 
 
The request of Atlas Commons LLC (Owner), for property located at 581 Lafayette Road whereas 
relief is needed for after-the-fact installation of an awning sign which requires the following: 1) 
Variance from Section 10.1251.20 to allow a 32 square foot awning sign whereas 20 square feet is 
allowed. Said property is located on Assessor Map 229 Lot 8B and lies within the Gateway Corridor 
(G1) District.  

The request of Chinburg Development LLC (Owner), for property located at 6 Boyd Road whereas 
relief is needed to demolish the existing structure and construct a new primary dwelling which requires 
the following: 1)Variance from Section 10.521 to allow a) 6,703 square feet of lot area where 7,500 
square feet are required; b) 6,703 square feet of lot area per dwelling unit where 7,500 square feet are 
required; c) 85 feet of frontage where 100 feet are required; and d) 68 feet of lot depth where 70 feet are 
required. Said property is located on Assessor Map 175 Lot 13 and lies within the General Residence A 
(GRA) District.  

 
The request of Chinburg Development LLC (Owner), for property located at 216 Woodbury Avenue 
whereas relief is needed to demolish the existing structure and construct a new primary dwelling which 
requires the following: 1) Variance from Section 10.521 to allow 66 feet of frontage where 100 feet are 
required. Said property is located on Assessor Map 175 Lot 3 and lies within the General Residence A 
(GRA) District.  

 
The request of Cyrus Beer and Erica Gardner Beer (Owners), for property located at 64 Mount 
Vernon Street to amend the Variances granted on March 19, 2024 for the demolition of the existing 
detached shed and construction of a new shed to include the following: 1) Variance from section 10.521 
to allow a 2 foot side yard where 10 feet is required. Said property is located on Assessor Map 111 Lot 
30 and lies within the General Residence B (GRB) and Historic Districts.  

 
The request of O’Brien Family Revocable Trust of 2018 (Owner), for property located at 3 Moebus 
Terrace whereas relief is needed demolish the existing structure and construct a new primary structure 
which requires the following: 1) Variance from Section 10.521 to allow a) 10,823 square feet of lot area 
where 15,000 square feet is required; and b) 10,823 square feet of lot area per dwelling unit where 
15,000 square feet is required. Said property is located on Assessor Map 207 Lot 21 and lies within the 
Single Residence B (SRB) District.  
 
 
 
 



 

The request of Maxico LLC (Owner), for property located at 865 Islington Street whereas relief is 
needed to establish a yoga studio with more than 2,000 square feet of gross floor area which requires a 
Special Exception from Section 10.440, Use #4.41 where it is permitted by Special Exception. Said 
property is located on Assessor Map 172 Lot 11 and lies within the Character District 4-W (CD4-W). 
(LU-24-41) 
 
 
Members of the public also have the option to join the meeting over Zoom, a unique meeting ID and 
password will be provided once you register. Registration information will be provided on the meeting 
agenda when it is posted to the web page. For technical assistance, please contact the Planning 
Department by email (planning@cityofportsmouth.com) or by phone 603-610-7216. 
 
Those interested in submitting written comments should email planning@cityofportsmouth.com. 
Comments received by close of business the day before the meeting will be incorporated into the record 
of the meeting. Any comments received after this deadline must be submitted in person at the meeting. 

       
 Peter Britz 

                    Director of Planning and Sustainability 
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